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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, May 11, 2017 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie, R. Meredith-Warren and N. Nial.  Also present were Dylan Oesch-Emmel, Student Representative, and Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
S. McCarthy called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Election of Chair

Dr. Olson opened the floor for nominations from the Committee for Chairperson.
S. McCarthy nominated M. Christie for the position of Chairperson.  The nomination was seconded by N. Nial.  As there were no additional nominations, Dr. Olson announced nominations for Chairperson closed.

ACTION:  The committee voted 4-0 to appoint M. Christie as Chairperson.  
C. Election of Vice Chair

M. Christie opened nominations from the Committee for the position of Vice-Chairman.
S. McCarthy nominated R. Meredith-Warren for the position of Vice-Chairperson. The nomination was seconded by N. Nial.  As there were no additional nominations, announced nominations closed.

ACTION:  The committee voted 4-0 to appoint R. Meredith-Warren as Vice-Chairperson.
S. McCarthy requested that Item 15 on the agenda “Oak Street Construction/Robin Hood Access and Storage” be moved to Item 4 on the agenda.  The Committee agreed.

D. Oak Street Construction/Robin Hood Access and Storage

Dr. Olson opened the discussion by explaining how this item ended up on the agenda.  Earlier in the week, it became clear that the issue of a lay down area for the MWRA construction would come back to the School Committee for consideration of the use of school owned property if appeal to the state for use of state property is not approved.  While Dr. Olson took the position that controlled access with a locked gate on any site was safer than pipes laying in the street, he did not recommend the use of Robin Hood school at this time but asked if the Committee would recommend any sites at this time.

The Committee questioned the scope of the proposal.  Attorney Charlie Houghton and the Project Manager from Albanese D&S Construction Company responded and explained what is involved in the MWRA project and the need for a laydown area close to the construction.  They stated that their preference would be Robin Hood School, followed by the Central Middle School and the High School.  

The Committee stated that they were not comfortable with the use of elementary schools.  It was agreed that Dr. Olson and M. Christie would discuss this further with Attorney Houghton and bring a recommendation back to the Committee. 
E. Approval of Committee Assignments

The Committee discussed and approved the following assignments:

	School Committee Organization/Member Assignments 2017-2018

	
	
	

	Chairperson
	elect
	M. Christie

	Vice Chairperson
	elect
	R. Meredith-Warren

	Secretary
	policy
	Superintendent

	Committees
	
	

	Local Education Foundation
	appoint
	M. Christie

	Collective Bargaining


Teachers


Teaching Assistants


Secretaries


Custodians

Cafeteria


Administrators
	appoint


	All

	Hall of Fame Committee
	appoint
	M. Christie

	Warrant Review
	appoint
	N. Nial

	Health and Safety/IPM Committee
	appoint
	N. Nial, R. Meredith-Warren

	Crystal Apple Award Committee
	appoint
	Chair

	Web Page Coordinator 
	appoint
	Superintendent

	PTO Liaisons


High School


Middle School


Colonial Park


Robin Hood


South School
	appoint
	S. McCarthy
D. Maurer
N. Nial
N. Nial
N. Nial

	Middlesex Partnership for Youth
	appoint
	R. Meredith-Warren

	Special Education PAC
	appoint
	N. Nial, R. Meredith-Warren

	Capital Committee
	appoint
	M. Christie

	SEEM Collaborative
	appoint
	Superintendent

	Stoneham Community Access
	Appoint
	Superintendent

	Stoneham Substance Abuse Coalition
	Appoint
	N. Nial


F. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
April 27, 2017 Regular Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by S. McCarthy to approve the minutes of April 6, 2017. The motion was approved 4-0.
G. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by S. McCarthy to approve Bill Warrant #17-20 in the amount of $321,762.82.  The motion was approved 4-0.  
H. Student Representative
Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on the spring musical Fiddler on the Roof and several activities in the school to help relieve stress.
I. Public Comment
Residents Tom Boussey, Larry Means and Cynthia Malonson all spoke against the use of school property for the MWRA construction.
S. McCarthy left the meeting at 8:30 P.M.

J. Acceptance of Donation
Dr. Olson recommended approval of a donation of new game pants from Stoneham Youth Softball to the High School teams.
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to accept the donation from Stoneham Youth Softball to the High School softball teams.  The motion was approved 3-0.

K. Approval of Out of State Field Trip
Dr. Olson recommended approval of an out-of-state field trip for the following students and staff who qualified for the national competition of National History Days:

Senior Group Performance: A Girl Named Iola: Ida B. Wells’ Stand Against Lynchings – Diayan Su, JengYu      Chou, Melissa Lin

Senior Individual Exhibit: Elizabeth Blackwell: Equality is the Best Medicine – Angela McKenzie

Senior Individual Exhibit: Sarah Roberts v. Boston: A Walk to Integration – Czenilriene Santader

Senior Group Exhibit: “Education is the movement from darkness to light.” Taking a Stand at the Perkins School for the Blind – Nicole Aronson, Kelly Powers, Megan Ribaudo
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the out-of-state trip for the national competition of National History Day.  The motion was approved 3-0.

L. Report of Designer Selection Committee
Dr. Olson reported that the Designer Selection Committee received and reviewed eight applications and agreed to interview three: Tappe Architects, SMMA and HMFH Architects.
 A final contract should be available at the June meeting.
M. Notice of SEEM Collaborative Budget
As required by state law, Dr. Olson outlined the SEEM Collaborative budget and tuition cost that was approved by the Board of Directors.
N. Discussion of Kindergarten Registration/School Assignments
Dr. Olson reported on the following kindergarten registrations received to date:
Colonial Park – 48 students (2 sections, 24 average)

Robin Hood – 60 students (3 sections, 20 average)

South School – 49 students (3 sections, 16 average)

It is anticipated that South School registrations will increase so swapping one teacher between Colonial Park and South is not an option.  It would also be necessary to displace a current Colonial Park special (art/music, etc.) to provide an additional classroom. 

The other options are:

· To close Colonial Park registrations to future students, or

· To let the enrollment increase and provide classroom paraprofessionals for the classroom.

Dr. Olson recommended closing registrations at Colonial Park with an option for parents to appeal and also noted that there may be a need to consider a slight Colonial Park redistricting next year.
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to close Colonial Park kindergarten registrations for future students with an option to appeal for special circumstances and to also approve requests to transfer out due to unbalanced class sizes. The motion was approved 3-0.
The committee also approved granting requests for out of district placement for reasons other than educational at the discretion of the superintendent.

O. Meeting Schedule
The Committee cancelled the meeting scheduled for May 25 in order to attend the High School awards ceremony and moved the meeting scheduled for June 8 to June 7th due to conflicts.  
P. Discussion/Correspondence/New Items

None

Q. Superintendent’s Report

None
R. ADJOURN
ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adjourn at 8:30 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.
Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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